

1898 HISTORIC DISTRICT

APMGA Executive Committee Meeting 13 SEPTEMBER 2019 (AT WATERBIRD)

Attendees: Roger James, John Templeton, Will Hornaday, (David May was out of town).

JT: Questioned why in bylaws membership in APMGA is beyond residents within the nhood. RJ: Noted a lot of outside interest at the beginning of APMGA in the nhood led to that bylaw.

RJ: Nhood Social Event @ Dogwood Oct 11 6pm. This will replace Chili in the Park this year. HRC staff will be there for questions, Preservation will be there to talk about walking tour happening in the nhood. Jane Mathews will present history of the nhood. Bring a dish to share. Roger will send out a save the date and printed invitation will go in mailboxes.

JT: Continuing to arrange meeting with Public works and HRC Staff to solidify road surfacing. There are roads that need attention (Orchard/ Albemarle/Banbury) and an agreed upon solution from the city is needed that will then be taken to the membership and then to HRC.

Group: Briefly discussed history of the Landscape and Architectural guidelines.

WH: Status of road and curbing at Foxhall. Plan is to fill with dirt and monitor the erosion for a year and see if further action required. City will be on HRC agenda in OCT for surfacing. Would be good to have nhood consensus ahead of that meeting.

RJ: Discussed Samuel Parsons landscape plan for the nhood. "Open Landscape" was a guiding direction.

Meeting adjourned.